Project Update: October 2012
We are happy to inform that our project work and its findings got responses from African elephant conservationists as the African countries also face the same problems of Human-Elephant Conflict. They have heard about this RSG project from Tropical Biology Association (TBA) and the conservationists from Nairobi were invited to publish in their TBA Alumni blogs. A brief article on the project was sent to them and will be published shortly. There is also good news that by this time the population of elephant also increased in the study area. At present the population is 130+ and it was 118+ in 2010 and 96 in 2005.

The last few months we spent on the education and awareness programme through individual or small group (2-3 people) interaction and field surveys. We randomly tested the soil (including the earlier identified two saltlicks) along the elephant migration route with special emphasis on the places where elephant stays during their migration. The test reveals that the soil samples showed a lack of mineral content and we feel that there is need of artificial saltlicks in forest areas where elephant stays for a period. During our field surveys we observed a lack of planning for elephant fodder plantation. There is a need of more rapid growing fodder plant plantation in forest areas which is not adjacent to villages or crop fields (a list of elephant fodder plants of the study area is available in the project resource centre). We found that some plantations were done within 50-70 meters of villages which may cause further conflict near future. 

Originally, 21st October 2012 was planned to celebrate as ‘Elephant Day’ but we have postponed the programme as all schools, colleges and government offices are closed due to festivals. The programme has been rescheduled for late November. We have utilised the festive season by continuing awareness programmes using mythological stories. Ganesha – the elephant-deity riding a mouse - has an elephantine countenance with a curved trunk and big ears. The mythological believe is that the Ganesha is the Lord of success and destroyer of evils and obstacles. During the worship festival of Lord Ganesha, we did awareness campaign though leaflet distribution, drawing competition etc. on coexistence of human and elephant.  

An annual calendar with awareness messages has been prepared for distribution in villages. The messages mentioned in this calendar are related with the annual activities and HEC. Another poster and leaflet has been developed for distribution in November 2012.

We have contacted the IFAW for sharing of awareness materials they have prepared for elephant conservation. We are also in touch with: Project Elephant – Government of India; Directorate of Forests – Government of West Bengal; Asian Elephant Specialist Group; and WWF-India. We are also focusing in fund raising activities like slide-shows, film shows in economically strong institution, elephant tourism for community, etc. 

